STATION HOSPITAL ARMY AIR BASE WARRENSBURG, MISSOURI

November 10, 1942

Service Bulletin, P. O. Box # 94, Tallahassee, Fla.

Just received your October 30th. bulletin and enjoyed it very much. Wish to thank each and every one of you back home responsible for it in taking the interest in us you have, and keeping us posted on the happenings and where-abouts of our hometown fellows in uniform, as well as the happenings at home. I always get a big kick out of the bulletins, and I am sure all the other fellows in the service appreciate it also.

Have planned time and again to drop you a few lines to express my appreciation for the bulletin, but am sure you know how it is with us about writing. We will put off the things that are not absolutely necessary, and the Uncle also does his part in seeing that we do not have too much idle time.

As for myself, have been getting along fine. Arrived here the first of October. Opening up a hospital at a new Troop Transport Base, sixty miles East of Kansas City and two hundred miles West of St. Louis. If have any home-town boys in this vicinity would appreciate their address.

Please note change of address below, and forgive me for not writing sooner. Thanks again for sending me the bulletin. Give all the home-fooks my regards. I often think of Dear Ol Tallahassee and Leon County, and certainly miss the familiar faces there. Am looking forward to the day of return, when we will have peace and tranquility, and the right to the pursuit of happiness as we may see fit, so I may resume my place among you.

With best wishes I beg to remain on your memory list.

Very sincerely yours,

New Address:

S/Sgt. Leon C. Tully Medical Detachment, Station Hospital, Army Air Base, Warrensburg, Mo.